



MORLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 15th April 2013 

Present: Councillors Roger Cordey (Chairman), Anna Allison (Vice Chair), David Eckles, Brian Clarke, David Hastings, Diane Hastings & Jon Blake.

In Attendance:  Sharon Bird (Clerk) and three members of the public were present.  

Meeting opened at 7.30pm

498) To consider accepting apologies for absence
There were no apologies to accept.
499) To accept & sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on 18th March 2013

The minutes were accepted and signed by the Chairman.  Proposed by Councillor Jon Blake, seconded by Councillor David Hastings.

500) To record any new or existing declarations of pecuniary interest from members in any item to be discussed

Councillor David Hastings and Councillor Diane Hastings declared that planning application 2021/1937 listed below is from a family member, although they have no financial interest.

501) To adjourn the meeting to allow public participation

Meeting closed 1934hrs

Mr Rob Boulter informed the council regarding the Beer Festival in June and asked the Parish Council if they would allow camping for the weekend.  This was discussed and the council agreed to this.  Proposed by Councillor Roger Cordey, seconded by Councillor Jon Blake.

The Village Hall Committee notified the parish council that they have received recently a couple of telephone calls trying to book the village hall for a party at short notice.  Please could everyone be on alert for any potential raves.
The Village Hall Committee asked the parish council again whether any plans had been put into place regarding a memorial for the late Councillor Gina Geere.  The chairman replied that this may be discussed later in the meeting and would report back to the Village Hall Committee with any information.
One other member of the public arrived making four in total.

County Councillor Steve Dorrington arrived at 1938hrs.  He came to tell us that he would be leaving.  Councillor Dorrington said he would miss being a member and it was sad to say goodbye.  The council wished Councillor Dorrington all the best for the future and thanked him for coming along to the meeting.
Meeting re-opened 1940hrs
502) Report from The Morley Youth & Council Leasehold Working Group, including any decisions required.

The football club met on Thursday just gone and the committee has confirmed that the club requires Trustees.  Trustees haven’t been named at present.  They need to be actively involved in the club.  The next step before the next meeting (10th May) to ask if any members of the football club have an interest in becoming a Trustee and then there will be an election.  The AGM is on the 4th July and accounts for the Club will be available and copies sent to the Parish Council around that date.

1945hrs - Three members of the public left.
503) Report from Morley Pathways – Working Group & Councillors, including any decisions required
Councillor Cordey presented the council with some recent photographs taken regarding the pathway and updated the council regarding his recent meeting with Mr Long and reported as follows:  “Mr Long and I looked at the entrance point along golf links road where his land commences and walked the length of his field to Woods Lane.  At a point where there is an Anglian Water inspection point and a gap in the hedge (in Golf Links Road almost opposite the first College entrance) it was agreed that this would suffice to be a good access point for pedestrians to cross the road.  A point was made of looking at the line of vision both ways from where the pathway would end.  The visibility was good from both directions.

Installation of a bridge over the ditch - Mr Long expressed the view that a reinforced bridge with a safety rail would be installed at his expense, if necessary some hedge removal may be required.  He was also questioned regarding the maintenance of the pathway on his land and he expressed the view that the grass cutting twice a year would suffice.  It was noted that the proposed pathway was dry after a recent deluge.

This was discussed and the parish council agreed to accept Mr Richard Long’s offer of the pathway subject to Highways comments and suggestions.  Proposed by Councillor Eckles, seconded by Councillor Clarke.  
504) Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting
(494ai)
Anglian water letter - Clerk will send a letter to Savills (the estate management company for Anglian Water) regarding the land when she receives document scan from Councillor Eckles showing the site. 
(492)
 Damaged name plate and highway signs - List for SNC - Highways - Councillor Cordey offered to collate a list and give to the clerk for sending as soon as he could.

(477/489)
Recycling - The clerk to arrange a meeting with herself, Councillor Blake and SNC regarding the mini recycling unit and our future options.

505) Annual Review of Policies and Procedures

The Clerk presented all the current policies and procedures for annual review (April 13).  These were reviewed and resolutions were made to adopt all policies at today’s meeting.
Asset Register


Proposed by Councillor Allison, seconded by Councillor Cordey.
Business Continuity Plan
Proposed by Councillor Eckles, seconded by Councillor David Hastings
Financial Regulations

Proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor Allison
Health & Safety Policy

Proposed by Councillor Allison, seconded by Councillor Eckles


Action required from review:


Clerk to email Asset Register list for Councillor Cordey to do annual asset inspection



Clerk to email Risk Assessments to Councillor Allison for review and adopt at next meeting



Clerk to send a copy of all policies and procedures to Councillor Jon Blake



Clerk to send out the standing orders to all Councillors for their review & adoption at the next meeting


Clerk to update the Policy and Procedures file and update the website accordingly
506) Review of Playground inspections and any other business

Councillor Eckles confirmed that he had inspected the playground on 31st March.  One molehill spotted.  Pest controller aware.  No action required.
507) Laptop arrangements for Parish Clerk.
It was discussed that the Parish could have the use of the Clerk’s personal laptop for a nominal fee each month, this would save the parish paying out a lot of money for a new laptop.  This was discussed.  Councillor Allison mentioned BYOD (Bring your own device) and it was agreed to find out more about this from a tax advisor and NALC.  Proposed by Councillor Allison, seconded by Councillor Eckles.  Clerk to action
508) To consider the view of the Council about the following planning applications:
Application 2012/1937.  Applicant:  Mr. Hastings of Church Farm, Morley St Botolph.  Installation of a single micro scale wind turbine - Amended application.  The parish council discussed and have no comments to make. Clerk to notify SNC.  Proposed by Councillor Eckles, seconded by Councillor  Clarke.



Any time limited planning issues - Planning Application received 9/3/13 – via post
Application 2013/0520 Applicant:  The Governors of Wymondham College.  Demolition of existing buildings and construction of a new maths and communication center.  The council raised their concerns over the future increase of students with regard to transport and traffic problems and pedestrian safety and plan to make further investigations regarding this and the possibility of additional funding to assist.  Council to find out with Community Infrastructure Levy would be applicable and whether or not the planning application is subject to Section 106.  Clerk & Council to investigate further.  Proposed by Councillor Allison, seconded by Councillor Cordey.  Clerk to send comments to SNC.
509) Discuss any Highways matters
Damaged name plate signs - As previously discussed under matters arising, the clerk reported that a number of name plate signs in the village have been damaged which need to be reported on the forms brought to the meeting from South Norfolk Council.  Councillor Cordey volunteered to do a full survey of the village and provide the clerk with the necessary information.  Councillor Cordey to assist the clerk in reporting the damaged signs.  Proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor David Hastings.
Swingy Lane - Further email correspondence from the Highways Boundary Officer - see details below:
“Correspondence found recently by the Highways Boundary officer from 1967/8 explains that the road remained as public highway but the maintenance of Swingy Lane was taken on by Norfolk Agricultural Station.  Recently and unintentionally Highways misinformed Morley Agricultural Foundation of its status and they will be writing to Morley Agricultural Foundation explaining why the status of Swingy Lane changed from being not highway to being an unclassified U road, seemingly overnight. Highways say that the error of removing Swingy Lane as 'highway maintained by others' probably occurred in the 1970s. The next step is for Highways to ascertain what status this highway now takes; whether this maintenance arrangement still stands or whether the road reverts back to being a 'soft road' maintained according to public use. This process will involve not only Morley Agricultural Foundation but also will require the advice and guidance of several sections within Highways and this unfortunately will take time.”
Potholes - Councillor Diane Hastings reported that she had been notified of potholes on Home Farm Lane, Morley St Peter - Clerk to report to Highways.

510) Payment of Accounts & other administration

The clerk presented the following figures to the council, along with the bank statements.


Community Account Balance 31/03/13 


£8,154.81



Uncleared expenses of

 



£0.00



Uncleared income of 





£131.25



Balance as at 31/03/13





£8286.06



Community Project Account  31/03/13
 

£1, 743.61



Business Saver Account 31/3/13
      


£100.09

a) Receive correspondence – the clerk presented the following documentation to the council
i. Citizens Advice Bureau - request for donation – declined, proposed by Councillor David Hastings, seconded by Councillor Jon Blake.
ii. Email from parishioner regarding untidy recycling area – as discussed before this is an ongoing issue that is being addressed
iii. Letter from K&M Lighting Services regarding funding initiative for street lighting and street furniture projects. 
b) Late Correspondence
i. Payment & approval Email regarding the Park Bench for Morley – this was discussed and decided that the priority for spending at the moment is the replacement and new additional play area equipment for the Turner Playing Field.  This project was started last year and the council believe that the parishioners would benefit more from this rather than a new bench at this present time, however, it was suggested by Councillor David Hastings that we could look into obtaining a donation of a park bench for the parish.  Clerk to action.

ii. Letter & cheque from Waitrose – The clerk confirmed that a donation of £300 has been received with thanks from Waitrose from their Community Matters Project towards our Playground Project.  Clerk to write letter of thanks.
c) Payment of invoices required by councillors



(i)
There were no invoices requiring approval from the council. 

A direct debit mandate for SN to pay for the dog bins annually was approved and signed by two signatories.  Proposed by Councillor Diane Hastings, seconded by Councillor Clarke. 




(ii)
Late requests for payments – none.
511) To receive reports from Councillors and Clerk
Councillor David Eckles – Proposal of the purchase of a “springy toy” for the new play area be allocated to the Waitrose donation.  Councillor Eckles to bring catalogues from play equipment suppliers in for the next meeting as it would be good to have this organised ready for the summer.  Councillor Eckles also proposed a motion of repainting the swings and replacement seats.  Council thought this was a good idea and would decide in full at the next meeting.  Clerk to add to the agenda
512) Future business – AGM & APM coming up on 20th May.
513) Date of Next meeting
APM Monday 20th May at 7.00pm

AGM Monday 20th May at 8.00pm




Meeting closed at 21.45hrs
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Chairman, Mr Roger Cordey

Mrs Sharon Bird

Chairman’s signature:

Clerk to the Council

Date:

19/4/13


